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SUMMARY OF WEATHER AHEAD 
Expect a wet week that will be characterized by thunderstorms at times which will be locally 

heavy and may trigger flash floods in some areas. This is all driven by the deep low pressure system 

in the Mozambique Channel that continues to draw both Congo Air Mass and Channel air over the 

country. The possibility of this low pressure area in the Mozambique Channel intensifying into a cyclone 

exists, and consequently, its status will be closely monitored.  

WEATHER DURING PAST WEEK 

It was a wet week with substantial amount of rain reported in most areas of the country. Heavy episodes 

were experienced over some southern areas. The map below illustrates some of the recorded rainfall 

during the past week.

 

Fig: Some of the reported rainfall during the week

SAFETY PRECAUTIONS 
● Flash floods: Stay alert and avoid crossing flooded or fast flowing water to keep safe. 
● Thunderstorms: Avoid being outside during thunderstorms. Seek shelter in a safe building and 

keep away from open areas, tall trees, and metal structures. 
● Wetness: Be watchful of overly wet structures, such as houses and toilets that could collapse 

at any time. 

● Slippery roads and poor visibility: Avoid over speeding when driving and follow the weather 

updates for any possibility of severe weather ahead. 
For further information, please contact:  
The Director, Department of Climate Change and Meteorological Services, Ministry of Natural Resources and Climate Change, P. O. Box 
1808, Blantyre, Malawi. Tel: (265) 882 266 579; Email: metdept@metmalawi.gov.mw , Website: www.metmalawi.gov.mw 
Place of issue: Blantyre                                                                                                          Date of issue:  Sunday 26th January, 2025 
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